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New Report Urges Federal Officials to Embrace America Fast Forward Initiative
A new report by the UCLA School of Law’s Environmental Law Center & Emmett Center on Climate Change and the Environment and UC Berkeley School of Law’s Center for Law, Energy & the Environment praises our agency’s America Fast Forward initiative and urges federal policymakers to integrate the plan’s innovative financing provisions into a new surface transportation bill. The report entitled, All Aboard: How California Can Increase Investments in Public Transit, identifies the short- and long-term actions that public transit advocates and federal policymakers can take to ensure that the State of California maintains and expands its existing public transit system. A copy of the full report, which we are sharing with Members of Congress, may be found at the following link. The report follows news that Senator Barbara Boxer (D-CA), chair of the Senate Committee on Environment and Public Works, will name the innovative finance portion of her surface transportation bill America Fast Forward, a strong recognition of our efforts to shape public policy on transportation in Washington, DC. Senator Boxer is expected to unveil her surface transportation bill later this month.
House Democrats Sharply Criticize GOP Effort to Redirect HSR Funds
Earlier today, House Democrats took to the floor of the U.S. House of Representatives to decry efforts by Republicans on the House Committee on Appropriations to redirect High Speed Rail (HSR) funds to pay for a series of natural disasters that have impacted parts of the nation recently. The effort to redirect HSR funds is included in H.R. 2354, the annual Energy and Water spending bill. Specifically, the bill would provide $1 billion in disaster relief funds for areas in and around the Missouri and Mississippi river basins, with an offset from unobligated funds previously appropriated for HSR programs. The Ranking Democrat on the House Committee of Appropriations, John Olver (D-MA), was quoted saying that the move to redirect HSR funds for emergency relief efforts “robs Peter to pay Paul.” 
Mayor Sends Angelenos Message on I-405 Closure 

Yesterday, Public Relations produced a public service message from the Mayor on the pending I-405 closure. It was produced in English and Spanish, posted on metro.net and many other web sites, and distributed to the media and dozens of agencies working on the pending freeway closure. Attached is the link.


	

	








